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TERM  4   WEEK  10 Wednesday 13th December 2017 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
Pinks, greens, blues and yellows were the 
highlighted colours being thrown around at our end 
of year Colour Run. A huge thanks to Alison 
Bradstreet and our parent helpers for all of the work 
they put in to make this a fun day for all of our 
students. It was certainly a hot day however our 
students enjoyed the sprinkler fun with the splash 
of colour. 
Congratulations to all of our students who were 
recipients of our major awards and class awards for 
2017. Our students were amazing throughout the 
assembly and it was nice to hear the ovation for our 
2018 Leaders. In their first official function at the 
Year 6 Farewell, our 2018 Captains, Mackenzie 
Pollard and Mitchell Lackenby spoke beautifully 
and congratulated our 2017 leaders for their hard 
work and dedication to Muswellbrook South.  
Our Warrae Wanni students graduated last 
Thursday and it was beautiful to see all of them in 
their academic gowns. A huge thanks to Megan 
Partridge and her team of helpers on the wonderful 
programs that they implement in order for our 
students to gain a valuable insight into our school. 
It was wonderful to have Uncle Charlie give our 
Welcome to Country and Richie Lawton play the 
didgeridoo. We look forward to having our 
graduating Warrae Wanni students in "big school" 
next year. 
As the year comes to a close, I would like to take 
this opportunity to wish our outgoing Year 6 
students all the very best in their High School 
endeavours. You all have really bonded well 
together over the past year and we are sure you 
will all have a positive impact at the High School. 
Thanks for all working hard and we wish you all the 
best from the whole South community.  
A huge thanks to all who attended our Volunteers 
Morning Tea. You all doing an amazing job 
assisting our school in creating a wonderful 
learning culture. We look forward to working with 
you again in the New Year!  
On behalf of all of the staff here at Muswellbrook 
South Public School, we would like to wish all of 
our community a wonderful Christmas and a 
prosperous new year. We look forward to seeing 
your children in the new year. Our Facebook page 

and the School App will be a point of contact and 
will be updated with school dates and events. 
 
Yours in Education,  
Jonathan Russell  
Principal 
 
2018 Return to School 
 
Wednesday 31st January 2018 – Students in 
Grades 1 to 6 return to school. 
Thursday 1st February 2018 – Kindergarten 
students start school. A letter will be posted to all 
Kindergarten students advising their starting time. 
 
Monday 29th January 2018 - Staff Development 
Day (SCHOOL CLOSED).  
Tuesday 30th January 2018 - Staff Development 
Day (office only open). 
 
Dear all Parents/Carers, Students and Staff 
Thank you! 
It has been an honour to have worked alongside 
you all for the last 8 years. You have been my 
inspiration to go to work and do the best I 
could do toward being a part of giving the 
students at Muswellbrook South the best 
Education possible. You have all had an impact 
on me being the person I am today and 
without your commitment and support of 
Muswellbrook South I would not have had the 
opportunity to be where I am today.  
Thank you for your support of the school and 
me. I look forward to hearing of all the 
wonderful achievements your children will make 
throughout their lives. 
I hope you all have a wonderful Christmas and 
a safe and happy New Year. 
Thank You 
Clive Kerrigan 

“Muswellbrook South Public School Official” 

mailto:muswellbrs-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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IF YOU KNOW OF A STUDENT NOT 
RETURNING TO MSPS IN 2018 PLEASE 

CONTACT THE SCHOOL OFFICE ASAP ON 
02 65 431 896. 

 
 
 
SCHOOL COMMENCEMENT JANUARY 2018 
If anyone is having a holiday and will not be at 
school for the first few weeks of Term 1 please put 
it in writing in a letter addressed to Mr Russell. 
Please hand this letter in to the school office before 
the end of this Term. Thank you. 
 
 

 
SS Fundraiser - Spider Stall 
SS would like to thank Muswellbrook South 
families for supporting us in raising money for 
Muswellbrook Hospital. Our ice cream spider stall 
raised $220, which we delivered to the Hospital last 
week..  
A special thank you to Muswellbrook Coles for very 
generously donating the ingredients.  
 

 
 
 
WARRAE WANNI  
Mrs Partridge and Mrs Bridge 
would like to thank all our 
Warrae Wanni families for all 
their support throughout the year. We wish you all a 
wonderful Christmas & look forward to seeing you 
in the New Year. 
 

 
School Leaders 2018 
MSPS 2018 leaders were announced at our 
Presentation ceremony last week.  Congratulations 
to the following students who will be leading our 
school in 2018. 
 

 
Captains – Mackenzie Pollard & Mitchell Lackenby 
Vice Captains – Joss Stewart & Angus Cowdery 

Prefects – Summah Lloyd, Lamar Newman, Ebony 
Andersen, Jack Haylen 

 
 
 
 
 

Roy and Grace 
Cousins Memorial 

Dux Award 
 

Martin Cousins 
presenting award to 

Elizah Legg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our 2018 House Captains were announced at our 
Sports Presentation. Congratulations to the 
following students – 
Skellatar 
Captains – Logan P & Azarlia-Rose B 
Vice Captain – Brandon R, Claudia R 
Gyarran 
Captains – Deon L, Sienna C 
Vice Captains – Jordan K, Mikayla H-M 
Balmoral 
Captains – Shelby R-W, Kitanya E 
Vice Captains – Ethan H, Mia W-S 
Edinglassie  
Captains – Brendon M, Kya T 
Vice Captains – Jaymee John T, Tarryn S 
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Skellatar 
Azarlia-Rose (C), Logan (C), Claudia (VC), Brandon (VC) 

 

 

Gyarran 
Mikayla (VC), Deon (C), Sienna (C), Jordan (VC) 

 

 

Balmoral 
Mia (VC), Kitanya (C), Shelby (C), Ethan (VC) 

 

 

Edinglassie  
Brendon (C), Kya (C), Jaymee John (VC), Tarryn (VC) 

 

 
 

 
2018 Osborn’s Bus passes will be ready 
for collection from Monday 22nd January. 
Collection times will be from 9am-3.30pm 
 
You will need to submit a new application if 
you are: 

• applying for a school travel pass for 
the first time 

• Requesting an additional pass as a 
result of a new shared parental 
responsibility situation (e.g. joint 
custody). 

https://ssts-
apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/Appl
ySSTS.html 
 
You will need to re-apply or update your 
details if the student has a current free 
school travel pass and: 

• The student is changing school or 
campus 

• The student has changed address 
• The student has repeated a year 
• You've received an expiry notification. 

 
https://ssts-
apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/Upda
teEntitlement.html 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

PJ says -  
“Have a safe 
and relaxing 
holiday break.” 
 

 

https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/applyNow
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/ApplySSTS.html
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/ApplySSTS.html
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/ApplySSTS.html
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/updateDetails
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/#/updateDetails
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/UpdateEntitlement.html
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/UpdateEntitlement.html
https://ssts-apply.transport.nsw.gov.au/ApplySSTS/UpdateEntitlement.html
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MSPS Dates for the Diary – 2017 
weeks MON TUE WED THUR FRI 
Dec 
10 

11 
Year 6 
Farewell 
 

12 
 

13  
Colour 
Run 

14  
P&C 
Meeting 

15  
Whole School 
Assembly  
Last Day for 
Students 

 
MSPS Dates for the Diary – 2018 
weeks MON TUE WED THUR FRI 
Jan/ 
Feb 
1 

29 
SDD 

30 
SDD 

31  
Grades 
1-6 
return 

1  
Kinder 
starts 

2  
 

Feb 
2 

5 6 7 8 
Swimming 
Carnival 

9 
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